
   

 Delivering a safe, reliable, and sustainable transportation system 
  that enhances the environment and economic strength of the region. 

 

   
 

 
 

 
M E M O R A N D U M 

 
 

TO:   Mayor and Council Members 
 
CC:  Marc A. Ott, City Manager 

Robert D. Goode, P.E., Assistant City Manager 

FROM:  Robert Spillar, P.E., Director,   
  Austin Transportation Department 
    
DATE:   February 27, 2014 
 
SUBJECT:  CIUR 1215 – Amendment to Interlocal Agreement related to Sound Wall #3 
 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
  
On February 13, 2014 Council directed the City Manager to communicate to the Texas 
Department of Transportation (TxDOT) and the Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority 
(CTRMA) the intent of the City to amend the interlocal agreement for the construction of 
Sound Wall #3 of the MoPAC Improvement Project in the City’s right of way. 
 
A letter has been prepared indicating that a new vote of eligible property owners clearly 
indicate a preference to not have Sound Wall #3 constructed in the City of Austin’s right of 
way and that Council at the February 13th meeting had voted to rescind its approval of the 
Agreement.  
 
The letter from the City Manager will include the City’s request to renegotiate the ILA. If 
CTRMA agrees to renegotiate the ILA, the legal department will draft an amendment for 
Council approval, and execution by the parties. 
 


